PCMS Foundation 
Board of Directors Summary of Actions
June 26, 2017
Attendance: Allegra Johnson (Foundation President/Chair), Ellen Etheridge (Director), Lucia Urtusastegui (Director), Jeanne Sacks (Recording Secretary), Nihat Guven (Treasurer), Tammy Walden (Teacher Representative), Mr. Heptinstall (Principal), Fran Bartel (Non-voting Member), Amanda Becker (incoming Regulatory Committee Director), Leslie Robertson (incoming 6th grade Teacher Representative), Kris Mamaghani (incoming Treasurer), Tim Ryan (STEM coordinator), Damarcus Henley (incoming 7th grade Teacher Representative), Jennifer Fenmore (guest), Peggy Bussert (incoming Community Member), and Jennifer Schiff (teacher/guest).
Approval of May 18, 2017 Meeting Minutes

By unanimous vote following Motion by E. Etheridge and second by L. Urtusastegui, the Foundation Board approved the minutes from the May 18, 2017 meeting.
Financial Secretary

Following Motion by E. Etheridge and second by N. Guven, the Foundation Board voted unanimously to elect Jennifer Fenmore as Financial Secretary for the 2017-18 School Year.
Financial:  Collection of Funds for Booster Clubs, Sports Teams, etc.

By unanimous vote following motion by T. Walden and second by J. Sacks, the Foundation Board voted to not allow Booster Clubs, et al., to collect funds through the Foundation Membership Toolkit (MTK) account.  
Teacher Grants

1)  Following Motion by L. Urtusastegui and second by N. Guven, the Board voted 5-1 to APPROVE the request from Ms. Crowder for “Science World Magazine” subscription for the 2017-18 school year at a cost of $939.51.


2)  By unanimous vote, following Motion by E. Etheridge and second T. Walden, the Board voted to APPROVE the request from Mr. Ryan for 80 ipads and 5 carts at a total cost of $27,120 with the requirement that a schedule of use be provided to the Foundation which includes multiple grade levels and disciplines (STEM, world language, etc.) and with monthly use reports provided to the Foundation.


3)  By unanimous vote following Motion by L. Urtusastegui and second by E. Etheridge, the Board voted to DENY the request from Mr. Ryan for a tower garden.
Sharing Student Information for DHS Directory

By unanimous vote following Motion by L. Urtusastegui and second by T. Walden, the Foundation Board voted to include in Membership Toolkit (MTK) Registration for the 2017-18 school year a parent option to allow 8th grade student information to be shared with Dunwoody High School.
DCSD Fundraising Policy

Following Motion by E. Etheridge and second by T. Walden, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to DCSD stating that our position is that the newly proposed DCSD fundraising policy does not apply to PCMS Foundation because we are a 501(c)(3).
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